Minutes of General Membership Meeting April 3. 2017  
Minutes prepared by Secretary – Tom Halvorson
A. Meeting was called to order by Joe Costa, President.
a. Board members present were Joe Costa, Brian Moor, Mark Mohajeri, Ray Lamendola, and Tom Halvorson.  
B. Finance 
a. The finance report, previously emailed to members, was reviewed by Mark Mohajeri and accepted.
i. Mark reviewed a few highlights and there were no questions.  Of note was a maintenance expenses were very low for the month and the low-cost annual of $2,500 for the Skylane.
C. Maintenance Report 
a. Key Points included:
i. Skylane: 

1. Ray Lamendola indicated that the Annual for the Skylane was completed with essentially no maintenance required other than the #6 Cylinder that, due to low compression, needed to be rebuilt.  Ray noted that it was covered under the Penn Yan warrantee from when we had the engine overhauled.
2. Further, as a reminder, the locks for the Skylane have been rekeyed to the Diamond and replacement keys are in the bottom drawer of the file cabinet.  There have been a few reports of keys not working smoothly, so if your key does not work in the cabin and baggage doors and in the ignition, please throw it away and take a new key.

ii. Skyhawk: 
1. The Skyhawk transponder has been reported by ATC that the squawk digits were changing.  Consequently, a loaner transponder has been installed to confirm that it was in fact the transponder.  Please ask ATC if your transponder code is being properly received, as it should.  If you discover any adverse reports from ATC, please report them to Ray immediately.
2. The Skyhawk starter has been reported to show some slippage when initially starting the aircraft.  In fact, some have reported a grinding noise from the starter.  Ray Lamendola and Bill Sundburg had this looked at over at Sky Manor where the starter was installed last year.  They concluded that lubrication would solve the problem.  That was completed and the plane has started fine.  However, please immediately report any further problem to Ray and squawk it on Schedulemaster as the starter is still under warranty.  Note, that upon turning off the key and re-engaging the starter key has historically resulted in a favorable start.  So, it is safe to fly if started, despite the potential for the problem to occur, but we want to replace the starter if the problem is not solved as it is under warranty.
3. The left fuel gauge, while reporting accurately, has flickered where the needle goes to zero momentarily and then back to its proper level.  This is very intermittent.  It is believed that this is due to the sending unit and Ray will have this repaired soon.
iii. Diamond:
1. The good news is we have had no maintenance expense received on the Diamond in March.  😊 Of course we have not had a prop on the plane.  Mike Levine jokingly sent me a new weight and balance with and without a prop – funny Mike.  That said, we think we are close to completing the prop overhaul. 
Normal prop overhauls take about 5 weeks and it has been about that much time so far.  We expected that it originally would be a quick fix as the prop only had two years and 300 hours on it.  Well, infant mortality struck in this case and it had to be overhauled again.  Unfortunately, it was out of warranty.   We have confirmed that there was nothing any pilot did that caused the hub to fail and leak oil.  Regretfully, due to this type of failure, oil was exposed to the props, which interestingly are made of wood.  Consequently, this failure caused the prop shop to ship the propeller blades to the US MT Propeller manufacturer to have the oil extracted from the wood.  That process is now complete.  Further, the hub failure has required that a replacement hub be obtained from the German manufacturer of MT Propellers and that Hub and ancillary parts will be received this week by Sensenich Propeller in Lancaster.  Consequently, we expect it will take a couple days next week to have the prop re-assembled in Lancaster and then it will be driven to Solberg for installation on the Aircraft.  We are hoping that this will all be completed by the end of next week.  Keep your fingers crossed!
When we know for sure when it will be ready we of course will advise everyone so they can begin training on the aircraft or do a refresher flight with another qualified Diamond pilot.

iv. The Wash and Wax is scheduled for Saturday May 27 at 9 AM (Rain date is Sunday May 28).  Please put it on your schedule.  It is an enjoyable time with coffee and donuts and lots of airplane talk.
D. Old business:  
a. Thank you to Brian Moor for conducting an excellent safety program and discussion about weather decision making.  It was particularly helpful as we approach the thunderstorm season.
b. BIRDS BIRD BIRDS:  Foam rubber has been placed in most inlets where birds could get in to create nests in the plane.  BE SURE TO REMOVE ALL FOAM RUBBER BEFORE FLIGHT AND REPLACE IT WHEN YOU ARE DONE FLYING.  We will continue with this through the molting season.  

c. Sporty’s Pilot Shop:  Remember by making your purchases through Sporty’s BSAA gets a small percentage back as a club reward.

E. New Business 
a. Joe Costa has received a communication from our insurance carrier that any member flying under the BasicMed Medical option is acceptable.  Remember, if you choose this option it only allows flight within the continental United States at this time.
b. Paul D’Auria has announced that there is an opportunity to participate in a Fly-in to McGuire AFB in New Jersey.  The fly-in event includes a tour on Sunday, June 4 lunch and other stuff for a total per person cost of $10.00. Pilots will be allowed to land there, with prior permission and certain restrictions.  More details are on our website in the public forum under McGuire Fly in Event. Space is limited and all planes and attendees must be vetted by the Airforce before we are approved to fly in to McGuire or possibly drive in.   Paul informed me on 4/4/2017 today that the planes are full.  
c. Rich Clarken is now active – Welcome back Rich.  Kevin Whitehead indicated that he will be going active in May.
d. Special thank you to Nick Wagner who has taken the flight numbers from the planes for the past few years.  This has been an invaluable service Nick.  And thank you to TJ Fearon who lives very close to the airport for volunteering to take the numbers from the planes for the future.
i. To help TJ in his efforts, please write clearly and check your math.  Also, remember the tach on the Skylane when it reads 9/10th, it looks like an 8.  Please make sure you record it properly so the next pilot is not paying for a tenth of your hour.

ii. Also, if the tach flips to the next tenth right after you start the plane, that tenth is your responsibility.  Remember, when you are done flying your tach time may be ready to flip as well!   So sometimes you are ahead of the game because it has not yet flipped.

e. EASTER BUNNY SHOWS UP AT SOLBERG AIRPORT ON SATURDAY APRIL 15

The Solberg’s have asked for volunteers to assist parking cars for the Easter Bunny arrival at Solberg airport on Saturday April 15.

The Easter Bunny arrives at 1:30 PM, however they would like Blue Sky Member volunteers to be at the airport for all or part of the time from 12:30 PM – 3:30PM.

To coordinate, contact Lorraine at 908-534-4000. 

Let’s all try to help if you can – it should be fun to see the smiles on the kid’s faces as the Easter Bunny arrives and greets the children.

F. Next Meeting: The next meeting will be on May 1, 2017 at 7:30 PM.  TENTATIVELY we are planning to host the meeting at the Hillsborough, NJ Municipal Building.  Joe Costa will provide more details when the meeting is finalized.  The June – August meetings will be outside barbecues starting at 6:30 PM at Solberg.
a. Paul D’Auria CFII has volunteered to conduct a session on the new BasicMed option to flying and that will include some information of being a safety pilot if the pilot is flying under the BasicMed Medical option.

